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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

SPECIAL SESSION
September 9, 2022
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in special session Friday, September 9, 2022 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Commissioner Cody Roush and Commissioner Aaron Summers. Also present was Auditor Michelle Norris.

Meeting called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 8:30 am. 
Auditor Michelle Norris asked the Commissioners to consider approving the Martin County Ambulance Service obtaining a credit card from German American, as most other County departments already have.  After discussion, a motion was made by Commissioner Roush to approve a Visa credit card for the Martin County Ambulance Service with a limit of $30,000, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
Auditor Norris presented an updated payroll docket to the Commissioners reflecting Director Osborn’s reduction in salary, which was approved by the Council in the September 6th special meeting.

Auditor Norris presented to the Commissioners a quote from Area 1 for security devices, control FOB system, additional smoke detectors, and cameras at the EMA building.  The total for the three quotes is $16,898.  Area 1 is asking for half to be paid before installation and half when the project is completed.  After reviewing the quote, Commissioner Roush made a motion to approve the quote from Area 1 and to pay half before installation and half with the project is completed using ARPA funds, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
Ambulance Director, Jeramey Osborn, presented to the Commissioners a quote from Bargain Barn in Ferdinand for 2 recliners, 1 rocker recliner, and 2 end tables for the ambulance service common room area.  It is the same equipment Memorial Hospital uses in the common area of their ambulance service.  It is heavy duty, more durable, and should last a very long time.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to approve the purchase of furniture from Bargain Barn in the amount of $3,545 using ARPA funds, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.
Director Osborn stated the first certified ambulance is back from Uebelhor’s in Jasper.  It will be outfitted today with soft goods, such as bandages and then it will be ready for the road.  Graphic have not been done on it yet, but will be done within the next two weeks.  The drywall finisher is coming to the ambulance/EMA building on Monday to finish the drywall.  Director Osborn is hoping by the end of next week they will have a usable station.  The crew has been sleeping on couches and air mattresses and making what they have work.  Heating and air have not been installed yet for the upstairs quarters.  Director Osborn is meeting with the company this evening. 
Director Osborn stated that five full sharps containers and medications were left by the former ambulance service at the building in Loogootee.  The Loogootee Chief of Police asked Director Osborn to remove the materials.  Director Osborn will return the materials to the former ambulance service for disposal.
Auditor Norris asked the Commissioners for approval to pay the invoice from Knox County Ambulance Service for last 21 days of service.  The Commissioners thought this had already been paid and approved for the claim to be on the claims docket for the next meeting.

Auditor Norris presented to the Commissioners for review a handout from Indiana PERF regarding a death benefit called Hero’s Honor.  It is a special death benefit that covers line-of-duty death in the amount of $225,000.  Eligible employees are police officers, emergency medical service providers, and as of July 1st, Coroner and Deputy Coroners.  The cost is $100 per year for each employee.  The Commissioners will review the handout and asked the Auditor to find out which fund the Sheriff pays this benefit from.  The information will be reviewed again at the next Commissioner meeting.
President George was given a quote by Director Osborn from J & K Communications to fully outfit two ambulances with radios, two portable radios, and four pagers.  Director Osborn received multiple quotes and the quote from J & K Communications was the least expensive.  Sheriff Green also reviewed the quote with Director Osborn.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to approve the quote from J & K Communications to outfit the two ambulances with radios in the amount of $21,269.10 using ARPA funds, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.
With no further business, the special meeting was adjourned at 8:48 am with a motion made by Commissioner Summers and seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next regular Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, September 20, 2022 @ 5:30 pm.
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